Drug Abuse and Alcohol Prevention
Program

The College does not oversee the personal lives of College community members on or off campus.
However, everyone is expected to be responsible for their own conduct and abide by all state laws and
follow College policies and guidelines. The unlawful manufacture, distribution, dispensing, possession,
use, or being under the influence of a controlled substance or alcohol is prohibited within the Bellin
College buildings and in clinical. All events with alcohol must be approved by the appropriate college
personnel and the consumption of alcohol at such events must be in moderation. The College
cooperates with civil authorities in the enforcement of local, state, and federal laws. Violations of federal
and Wisconsin laws regarding drugs and alcohol will be considered a violation of the Bellin College
foundational behaviors and should be reported to the Director of Student Affairs and DEI or Dean of
Students and Allied Health Sciences within two business days. A violation of drug and alcohol use must
be reported to the respective state or national board examination organization if applicable. Eligibility
for credentialing and licensure is at the discretion of the respective regulatory body. Penalties against
persons found in violation of this policy include disciplinary action up to and including termination
from the College program, or employment. Persons found in violation may be required to participate
satisfactorily in a drug or alcohol abuse assistance or rehabilitation program which is approved for such
purposes by a federal, state, or local health, law enforcement, or other appropriate agency.

The Drug-Free Schools and Communities Act (DFSCA) of 1989 - also known as the Drug-Free Schools
and Campuses Act - requires institutions of higher education to establish policies that address unlawful
possession, use, or distribution of alcohol and illicit drugs. The DFSCA also requires the establishment of
a drug and alcohol prevention program.

Bellin College is committed to maintaining a drug-free campus. Given this objective, the college
prohibits the unlawful manufacture, distribution, dispensation, possession, or use of illegal drugs on its
property or as part of any of its activities. All members of the Bellin College Community (faculty, staff,
and students) are encouraged to review the information on the website as well as consult the Bellin
College Guide and Employee Manual (Policy 6.17).

Resources available for alcohol and drug abuse problems include the Bellin Health Services, such as the
Employee Assistance Program and Student Assistance Program through Bellin Health and other
community resources. To comply with the DrugFree Schools and Communities Act Amendments of
1989 (Public Law 101-226), the College annually distributes to each student and employee: the College
policy regarding drugs and alcohol, a description of the legal sanctions and health risks, a description of
available treatment programs and sanctions to be imposed if violations occur.

For more information, visit https://www.bellincollege.edu/campus-life/student-services/policies-and-
procedures/alcohol-and-drug-policy/.
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